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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Marcia Shantz, Great Lakes Regional Director

Date:

July 26, 2017


Subject:
2017 GLADE regional director end of year report
I appreciate the opportunity to serve the organization as the regional director.  All memos, messages and reports received from the NADE President, Board Members and Committee Chairs were shared with the chapters. Feedback on various topics was solicited from members and shared with Executive Board as requested throughout the year.     
The Michigan chapter has had an extremely busy year getting prepared to host the 2017 NADE National Training Conference.  Their efforts are to be commended. I express the sentiments for the NADE organization in thanking them for all of their hard work to provide an extremely successful conference.  
Ohio and Illinois held very successful State Training Conferences.  Wisconsin continues to offer training opportunities through Lunch and Learn sessions. 
With the last account I received, the Great Lakes had the second largest number of members. Membership has fluctuated but we hope to see it rebound. Our chapters have been putting a lot of effort recruitment and retention.  
In March, the Great Lakes Regional Board held a midyear board meeting via teleconference. Board members have the opportunity to share ideas and information.  Many thanks to the dedicated members of the GLADE Regional Board: Claudette Benser (Regional President), Sonya Sanford-Quinney (V.P.), Sarah Waldsmith (treasurer), Stephanie Grisham (secretary and Illinois Chapter Pres.), Corrie O’Neill (membership chair), Rebecca Briggs (awards chair), Dr. Bland-Brady (Michigan Chapter President), Evan Hughes (Kalamazoo Chapter Pres.), Kenneth Koltes (Minnesota Chapter Pres.), Chante Tibby (Ohio Chapter Pres.), and Kara Schmidt (Wisconsin Chapter President).

I want to express NADE’s gratitude to the Michigan and Wisconsin Chapters for their efforts in promoting National Organ Donation Month in April.  This is after all NADE’s chosen charitable cause.
The chapters have all been active with morale boosting social activities especially in conjunction with NDPW’s theme “Helping Hands Providing Service to the Community”.    Each of the chapters takes pride in helping in their community beyond the holiday season.  Michigan collected canned goods. Wisconsin raised money for a camp for kids and adults with disabilities that may otherwise not be able to go to camp. Ohio collected fancy dresses and shoes for group that helps underprivileged girls to attend prom. 
